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KISLEV/TEVET 5780                   DECEMBER 2019   VOL. XXII– NO. 3 

The Voice 
     A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

Chag Urim Sameach! 
 
As I write this, the temperature 

has dropped; we had our first frost, 
and we turned our clocks back. It is 
very dark, and each night it will get 
darker.  As December rolls in, it 
coincides with the month of Kislev on 
the Jewish calendar. There are no 
holidays until the very end of the 
month, the 25th of Kislev, when we 
celebrate Chanukah (which begins on 
the 22nd of December).  This year 
Chanukah almost falls on the Winter 
Solstice, which will occur on 
December 21, the day before. The 
days will be at their shortest, and the 
moon will be in its last phase as well. 
No sun and no moon—it will be very 
dark indeed.  

I am reminded of a midrash from 
the Talmud [Avodah Zara 8b] in 
which Adam, the first human was 
afraid when he noticed the days 
getting shorter and shorter. He 
thought, “perhaps because I sinned, 
the world is getting darker around me, 
and will ultimately return to chaos and 
disorder (of the universe before 
creation). This is the death that was 
sentenced upon me from Heaven.” He 
then arose and spent eight days fasting 
and in prayer. Once he saw that the 
days were getting longer (since the 
winter solstice had passed), he realized 
that this is the way of the world, since 
the days would get longer and shorter 
throughout the year. So the next year, 
instead of fasting and prayer, he set up 
an eight-day festivity, for the sake of 
Heaven. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

THIS MONTH: 
BAZAAR AND BOOK  

BONANZA 2019 
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 7 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 8 
MONDAY, DECEMBER 9 

BOWLING – NEW DATE!!! 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 12 
HOLIDAY TOY DRIVE 
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 13 

PA MOVIE NIGHT 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 26 

 

NEXT MONTH: 
BOWLING  

THURSDAY, JANUARY 2 

ADULT EDUCATION 
BREAKFAST & MOVIE 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 5 

FAMILY GAME NIGHT &  
HAVDALAH SERVICE 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 25 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s 
desk 

 
This may have been the rabbis’ 

explanation of why there are so 
many festivals of light during the 
dark time of the year, and alludes 
to our current festival of 
Chanukah. Chanukah is a 
celebration of the miracle of the oil 
and the Maccabees’ victory over 
King Antiochus. Both were 
miracles, yet simple things such as 
the ebb and flow of the seasons—
the light and darkness we 
experience each year—are 
miracles, too. Chanukah gives us a 
chance to bring more light into our 
lives, acknowledge these daily 
miracles, and to sit by and admire 
God’s works.  

Our Family Chanukah Service 
will take place on Friday, 
December 27th. I encourage you to 
bring your favorite chanukiyah so 
that we may we light them 
together. Each year when I see all 
the beautiful chanukiyot glowing, I 
am reminded of the miracles 
around us that light up even our 
darkest moments.  

May our chanukiyot illuminate 
our days as well as our hearts, 

 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Worship Schedule  
Friday, December 6h:      
  Shabbat Evening Service 7:30 pm
 Torah Portion: Vayetze    
 Candle Lighting: Barbara Gandelman        
  Kiddush: Joy Bobrow         
 Host: Sisterhood     
                                                       
Saturday, December 7th: No Torah Study 
  
 
Friday, December 13th:                  Junior Congregation &  
 Shabbat Evening Service in FSG Room 7:30 pm 
 Torah Portion:Vayishlach   
 Candle Lighting: Junior Congregation Members          
 Kiddush: Junior Congregation Members           
                                                                                 Host: Sisterhood   
                                                     
Saturday, December 14th: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am  
       
Friday, December 20th    Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm
  Torah Portion: Vayeshev     

Candle Lighting: Fran Goldman           
 Kiddush: Sam Rosenberg          
  Host: Sisterhood    
  
Saturday, December 21st:   Torah Study & 
                                                 Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
 
Friday, December 27th:     Family/Musical/Simchat 
  Shabbat 7:30 pm
 Torah Portion: Miketz/Hanukkah  
 Candle Lighting: Marchel and Valentina Gillin    
 Kiddush: Eric Lustig       
                                                                                  Host: Sisterhood 
                                                     
Saturday, December 28th:  Torah Study & 
                                                 Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
 
   

    
 
  
  
  
 
  
 
         

 
 

 

 

 

 

From The President 
It may be getting cold outside but things are just 

heating up at Temple Beth Sholom! 
For starters, how about the Jazz Shabbat? What an 

evening that was! I think I am still tapping my feet. Thank 
you Cantor, and to  all who participated.  

Another successful Rummage… Joy Bobrow, Barbara 
Gandelman, Adam Fertig, office/custodial staff, all the 
volunteers and donors, bless you. 

The 4th annual Chicken soup cook-off was piping hot. 
Our largest one yet! Great soups, prizes and fun. Thank 
you Barry Packer, the donors, the chicken soup team and 
all the TBS volunteers. 

I can in no way do justice to all the exciting events 
going on at TBS; I would need a separate “Voice”. So, for 
the sake of brevity let me just say ”thank you all and keep 
up the incredible work.” 

 I am pleased to officially announce that Temple Gates 
of Prayer will be sharing space with us starting next year, 
most likely around June, 2020. I will inform you of the 
exact date as soon as I know. They will be with us for 
approximately 2 years until their new synagogue is built. 
We look forward to welcoming them.  

Bazaar is only a few days away. We need all hands on 
deck. Let’s do this TBS, you know we can. 

A very Happy Chanukah to you and your families. 
 
Your President, 
Fay Schildkraut 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 

 

This issue of The Voice is being 
sponsored by Joy Bobrow and Louis 

Fevola and  family in loving 
memory of  

Iris Bobrow Davidson 
and  

Rosemary Fevola 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 Gala Testimonial Event
In Honor Of 

 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan’s 10th 

Anniversary 
and 

Temple Beth Sholom’s 70th Birthday  
 

Sunday, June 14, 2020 
Dinner and Dancing Begin at 4:00 PM 

 

Formal Invitations to Follow 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

‘

 

To sponsor an issue of the  
Voice, please contact the  

Temple office at  
(718)463-4143. 
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Judaic Book Fair 
Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 

                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 
 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of November 18, 2018 
 

PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ...................................................................................................... …TBS Office 718-463-4143 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .................................................. Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
Diane Shtulman in loving memory of her mother Frances Yohay 
Betty Zimmermann in memory of Rosemary Fevola, mother of Louis Fevola and mother-in-law of Joy A. Bobrow 
CULINARY FUND .......................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND..................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
David Victor Yohay in loving memory of Frances Yohay 
Betty Zimmermann to thank Lori & Eric Lustig for their many kindnesses 
Charlene Metz in recognition of the High Holiday Services 
TORAH FUND. ........................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Betty Zimmermann in honor of Rabbi & Cantor for conducting such a beautiful memorial service 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ...................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Roberts 
Deirdre Weliky in gratitude for the TBS community that works so hard to keep TBS vibrant 
Charlene Metz 
Betty Zimmermann 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ...................................................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND .............................................................................................................. .....Cantor Korobow 718-463-4143 
BUILDING FUND .....................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Deirdre Weliky 
Robin & Ron Myers in memory of Rosemary Fevola 
David Chenkin and Geri Weiss in memory of Rosemary Fevola 
Richard Roth and Mary Dale 
‘ 

 

**When donating to Pulpit Flower Fund, please specify which Shabbat service that you wish it to be read on** 
Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat Friday, December 27th, 2019 
 

Mindy Anichich 
Eric Bernstein 
Barry Bunkin 
Edward Carroscio 
Susan Druss 
Beth Dulberg 
Stacy Kroun Fertig 
Suzanne Fertig 
Max Fevola 
Kathleen Flug 
Frank Galchus 
Bari Gold 
 

Seth Hellman 
Stuart Horowitz 
Joel Kaufman 
Donald LaRosa 
James LaRosa 
Mikayla Ruth Lonborg 
Jonathan Reichler 
Adam Rosenberg 
Miriam Scharf 
Dr. Fay Schildkraut 
Penny Schnitzer 
Jeff Sovern 
Ava Wolinetz 
 

December Anniversary 
 

   David Chenkin & Geri Weiss 
 
 

December Birthdays 
 

 

  

 



                                                               
 
 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   

January/February 2020
If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this list 
with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by December 
13th, 2019. Lori Lustig and Robin Myers will be handling the Sistergrams so please write 
“Sistergrams” on the envelope so that they will be delivered properly. 

 

   
Full Name:  _________________________________________  
 Phone #  ____________________________________________  

 

January Birthdays 
Gail Tishcoff     1/2___ 
Francine Klimavicius 1/5___              
Diane Shtulman            1/5___ 
Neal Kwait                 1/7___ 
Elaine S. Trachter              1/7___  
Rochelle Sarrantonio       1/16___ 
Eric Lustig                     1/18___ 
Maggie Berck    1/19___ 
Jack Attar 1/21___ 
Karen Carroscio         1/24___ 
Isaac Cohen          1/24___ 
Barry Packer 1/27___              
 
 
 

 
January Anniversaries 

Jeannette & Steven Fishman   
                                           1/13___ 

 February Anniversaries 
Herbert & Margot Anker                  
    2/14___ 
Andrea Odintz & Michael 
Rosenberg 
                                          2/20___ 
 
  
 
 

February Birthdays 
Ronna Galchus             2/1___ 
Deirdre Weliky             2/5___ 
Stephanie Rosenberg           2/6___ 
Sharon Yontef              2/6___ 
Brenda Bernhard                2/13___ 
Ruth Dorfman                    2/15___ 
I. Donald Weston               2/16___ 
Neil Bueno                     2/18___ 
Walter Costanza                2/18___ 
Eric Bass                     2/22___ 
Steve Levinsky            2/24___ 
Nancy Goldwasser            2/27___    
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November Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, November 

11th 2019. President Fay Schildkraut conveyed the 
Board’s condolences to the Fevola-Bobrow family for the 
loss of Rosemary Fevola, Louis’ mother and Joy’s mother- 
in-law. 

Jazz Shabbat was remarkable, Chicken Soup Cook-Off 
was our biggest one yet, and our Election Day Rummage 
was another success. 

 The agreement with Temple Gates of Prayer has 
been approved by the Attorney General and they will be 
closing on the sale of their building in December. The 
current projection for them to move in to our building is 
around June. She reported progress on the Security Grant, 
with the help of JCRC. Temple Staff now has completed 
mandatory annual Sexual Harassment Training.  

Robin Myers, Financial Secretary, reported we now 
have 119 member units. The Board approved the October 
Financial Report as submitted by Treasurer Charlene 
Metz. 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan reported on recent services. This 
year’s Interfaith Thanksgiving Service will be held at St. 
Andrew Avellino Church on Monday, 11/25/19. Cantor 
Jerry Korobow reported on the very successful Jazz 
Shabbat and stated all the musicians who participated 
said they would be happy to do it again. He thanked all 
who helped to make it a success and those who have 
contributed to the Music Fund.  

Geri Weiss, Pulpit and Ritual Committee Chair, 
reported 10 book plates for the new siddurs have been 
purchased. They are looking forward to coordinating “No 
Shush Shabbat” service in the spring with Suzanne Fertig, 
to accommodate children with special needs. A 
committee has been formed to plan a Gala Event in June 
to celebrate Rabbi Ballan’s 10 year anniversary with TBS 
which coincides with TBS’ 70th Birthday. 

Stephanie Rosenberg, Parents’ Association President, 
reported the Rummage Bake Sale raised $78.00. Pancake 
Breakfast planning is underway for 11/24/19. Geri Weiss 
will be manning the Religious School Book Sale on that 
date as well.  

Membership Committee Chair, President Schildkraut, 
presented new member Wendy Yasgur, who is returning 
to TBS, to the Board and the Board approved her. 

Sisterhood President Barbara Gandelman reported 
the Election Day Rummage sale raised over $1,300.00. 
Men’s Club President Jeffrey Cohen reported close to 
18,000 books have been sorted for Bazaar. Men’s Club 
made a $250.00 contribution to Temple towards the 
Ballroom window renovations. 

Religious School Board Committee Chair Andrea 
Odintz reported on an initiative to encourage donations 
of used WIFI-enabled tablets and laptops for school use. 
The students are preparing for the upcoming Pancake 
Breakfast.  

Social Action Committee Chair Ilyne Rabinowitz 
reported they welcomed new members in October and 
are working on a Queens immigration activity and 
providing holiday gifts/supplies for refugees and border 
detainees. 

 
 
 

House committee chair Jim Kettig reported on 
progress toward the Ballroom windows renovation 
project. He and Eric Lustig are looking into ways to repair 
the stair lift. He is in correspondence with NYC DEP which 
contacted TBS regarding installation of a “rain garden” 
along one of our street frontages. This was attempted last 
year and they determined we do not qualify, so he will re-
send that correspondence for clarification.  

Ways and Means Committee Chair Barry Packer and 
committee member Suzanne Fertig reported on the highly 
successful November Chicken Soup Cook Off. Significantly 
higher attendance was recorded this year (over 200) and 
this year’s gross was $3,577.00. We had good media 
coverage and the community was well represented.  

Bazaar is in need of volunteers and merchandize, and 
they are looking for vendors. Adult Education had a 
successful Veteran’s Day event and is looking forward to 
the next event in January. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We had another successful Rummage sale on Election 
Day. I would like to thank Adam Fertig and Joy Bobrow 
and their team of volunteers for all of their hard work. We 
had a book club event on November 17th. It was great to 
see so many Sisterhood members at this event. We read 
the book to the moon and back  by Lisa Kohn. We heard 
her speak about her book and her story. Thank you to 
Suzanne Fertig for arranging this event for us.  

The Pancake breakfast was a great success. Thank 
you to all who were involved in this yearly tradition, 
especially Joy Bobrow who made sure every detail was 
taken care of.  I would also like to thank Adam Gandelman 
who always does the shopping for this event.  

 Our monthly Women’s Discussion group will take a 
break for the month of December. Thank you to Deirdre 
Weliky for being so flexible. We will resume again in 
January.   

I hope that you all enjoyed the Thanksgiving Holiday 
with your family.  As you are reading this, we are coming 
together as one Temple family to make sure that Bazaar is 
once again a success. Please let Joy Bobrow or I know the 
days and times that you are available. As we have 
mentioned before, we need as many volunteers as 
possible to help for set up as well as during that weekend.  

I would like to take a moment to thank everyone who 
was able to get a certificate or merchandise for Bazaar. 
Your help is truly a mitzvah!! 

I hope that you take a moment to enjoy this Holiday 
season with your loved ones. I am grateful for my family 
and my Temple family as well. May the New Year bring 
you peace, joy and health for 2020!! 

 

Sincerely, 
Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President 

 

 

Sisterhood Corner 



Temple Beth Sholom 
Presents a New Prayer Book! 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 

Purchase a Bookplate to 
Honor or Memorialize Loved Ones 

$36 - Double chai mitzvah! 
For More Info - - - geriweiss1@gmail.com 

Return tear off to Temple office 
Check payable to Temple Beth Sholom 

 
Name 
Email contact 
 
I would like to purchase a bookplate for $36 each: 
In honor of 
 
In memory of 
 
 
Amount Enclosed 
 

mailto:geriweiss1@gmail.com
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Bazaar Corner 2019 
Bazaar 2019 News  
FINAL Bazaar Corner FOR 2019! We need your help now 

more than ever! 
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE TBS!!  DON’T FORGET TO 

Mark your calendars for Bazaar 2019:  
• First weekend of December: Saturday, December 

7th, Sunday, December 8th, and Monday, December 
9th.  

• Ask merchants for donations when you patronize 
their stores, businesses, restaurants, etc.  

• Sell Raffles!!  
• Bake for our Cake Booth!  
• Call Natalie or Rita at the Temple office with the date 

and time that you WILL VOLUNTEER! 
• Come and help make baskets for across the board 

and booths on Friday night and Saturday before 
Bazaar!  

• Read your emails!!!  
• Be an “Angel” so we can purchase supplies!  
 

Help to make Bazaar 2019 even better than last year!  
Again, Please, Please, Please!! 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!! 
 

Barbara Gandelman (adbarb1@aol.com) and Joy A. 
Bobrow (maxjolo@msn.com) Bazaar Co-coordinators      
Bazaar 2019 

 

Parents’ Association 
 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for Pizza in the 

Hut and Simchat Torah! It is always so wonderful to have 
so many families together. We also hope that you had an 
enjoyable Thanksgiving with loved ones.  

We had two fundraisers in November. Thank you for 
dining at Uno's and buying goodies from our Bake Sale. 
We still need to raise a bit more money to reach our goal 
to buy a TV for Religious and Hebrew School instruction. 
If you haven't made a donation to the Parents’ 
Association yet, it isn't too late! Please send in your 
donation and fill out the form that is included in this 
edition of the Voice.  

Chanukahrama will be on Sunday, December 22nd 
and we will be putting together the bags at our 
December PA meeting the week prior. The bags will 
include candles, dreidels, stickers, chocolate gelt and 
other goodies.  

We have one fundraiser in December which is a 
movie night at Great Neck Cinemas at The Squire on 
December 26th. Put that on your calendars as a fun 
activity to do while the kids are out of school. Please 
keep an eye out for more information as we get closer to 
the date. 

Reminder… the Shared Shabbat/Junior Congregation 
is December 13th at 7:30 pm in the Frank S. Green Room. 
We will also be collecting toys at this service for our 
Annual Toy Drive, so start buying brand new toys now so 
we can make a substantial donation to the River Fund 
this year! 

Our next PA meeting is December 15th at 10am. 
Please join us for bagels, juice and coffee!  We look 
forward to seeing you there. 

 
Stephanie Rosenberg & Elana White 
PA Co-Presidents   
  

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

If you will be going to 
Florida (or anywhere 
else) for the winter, 

please let the Temple 
Office know which 
months you will be 

away and your 
alternate mailing 

address!! 
 

Election Day Rummage Sale – A Great Success! 
 

Sisterhood's one day Rummage Sale Election Day 2019 
was a great success; we raised a more than $1,300. There 
are a number of people to thank who helped to make this a 
success: all of the Temple members and friends who 
assisted in Rummage Setup, and the Temple members who 
assisted at the Rummage Sale on Monday. A special shout 
out to Barbara Gandelman who managed to get the Sunday 
setup done without the usual assistance. Thank you to our 
Custodian Jose, whose assistance setting up the tables 
always helps to make all of our events function smoothly. 
A shout out to all those anonymous donors who so 
generously donated their gently used clothing so that we 
had wonderful items to sell. Remember, our next 
Rummage Sale is Memorial Day; we need your 
clean/gently used clothing. If you can separate your bags 
so women’s, men’s, children’s and linens are in their own 
bags that would be so helpful with our setup! Please don't 
forget to tell your friends and family, AND as important, 
we NEED your time to volunteer and set up the Sunday 
before the sale. If every temple family spends just one hour 
helping, we can get done setting up in no time! We also 
need your help to assist the day of the sale. While I always 
manage to leave someone out of the list (please let the 
office know if your name was omitted!), the following is a 
list of those volunteers, without whose assistance we could 
not have managed: Joy Bobrow, Chair, Adam Fertig, Iris 
Bass, Norma Benvenuto, Eric Bernstein, David Chenkin, 
Ellen Coleman, Barbara Gandelman, Lori Lustig, Eric 
Lustig, Andrea Odintz, Fay Schildkraut, Diane Shtulman 
and Geri Weiss. 
 

  



  Temple Beth Sholom 

       Parents Association 

 Support our Temple 
 Support our religious and Hebrew school 
 Share learning experiences 
 Provide activities and entertainment for 

Temple families 

 

Please support the future of our temple by 
investing in our youth! 

 
Temple beth sholom 
171-39 northern blvd, Flushing, ny 11358 
718-463-4143 | www.templebethsholom.org 
email: parentsassociation@templebethsholom.org 

 

 

 Yes, I would like to Join the parents association! Dues ($25) enclosed. Or…. 

 Yes, I would like to support the parents association with a generous donation! 
$______ 

 

Name ________________________________  Phone__________________ 

Address______________________________________________________ 

Email address__________________________________________________ 

 
Please Make checks payable to temple beth sholom parents association and mail 
to:  

Temple beth sholom 171-39 northern blvd, flushing, ny 11358  

attn: stephanie Rosenberg 
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Adult Education 
 
As we wrap up the secular year, I want to thank 

everyone for their support for participating in the Temple 
Events including Adult Education, Men’s Club, Sisterhood, 
and Parents’ Association activities.  With your 
participation, you have made Temple Beth Sholom a 
vibrant and active place.    

On Sunday, January 5th, we invite you to stay in from 
the cold as Adult Education will be having Breakfast and a 
Movie.  The movie, “when jews were funny”, is a 
documentary on the history of Jewish comedy. You will 
hear interviews from Bob Einstein and Howie Mandel 
among others. 

Other Adult Education activities and speakers are 
being planned for the upcoming year so keep an eye out 
for updates in future newsletters. 
 May you have a healthy, productive, and festive year 
ahead. 

Eric Bernstein 
Adult Ed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
   

 
 

Men’s Club 
  
Join us on Presidents' Day, Monday, February 17th at 

noon for the Harlem Globetrotters at Madison Square 
Garden. Tickets are $22 and payment must be made 
ASAP!  Contact mensclub@templebethsholom.org or 
bring check to the TBS office. We also accept payment via 
Paypal and Venmo to MrJeff2000@aol.com. 

Men's Club bowling continues every month on the 
first Thursday evening. The December session moves to 
Thursday, December 12th due to Bazaar setup. The next 
two sessions are Thursday, December 12th and Thursday, 
January 2nd at 8:00 pm at Jib Lanes. For $15, you get shoe 
rental, two games of bowling, and interactions with 
members of the congregation. We are not professional-
level kegglers!  Come practice your bowling form with us.  

If you can have a van or SUV and can help with book 
pickups in the future, contact Jeff Cohen 
at MrJeff2000@aol.com to be added to the “Bazaar Vehicle 
Volunteer” list. This would also help with other Bazaar 
merchandise as well.  

 
Jeff Cohen 
Men's Club President 

 

How Can I Contribute to TBS without Spending?  
1. If every TBS member and their family and friends open a 
new, non-interest bearing checking account at TD Bank, you 
can get $25 AND Temple Beth Sholom will receive $50 for 
every new checking account opened (that remains open for at 
least one year). TBS will also receive a small percentage of 
participants’ annual average balances. If you are already a TD 
Bank customer, Temple will receive $10 for every existing 
checking account. Visit any one of TD Bank’s locations and 
ask to have your balance included as part of Temple Beth 
Sholom's Affinity Membership Program, or call the 
Whitestone branch at (718) 357-4310 for more information. 
Our code in the program is AF637.  
2. When you make a purchase through Amazon, make sure 
you use Amazon Smile by signing up for Amazon Smile (you 
don’t lose your Prime benefits!) and select Temple Beth 
Sholom. You can also type in the following URL link which 
will bring you to the right place so a portion of your purchase 
supports our Temple: https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-
1802826.  
3. Lastly, if you are considering purchasing Judaica items, 
consider buying from the Judaica Webstore: 
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/ as Temple Beth 
Sholom will receive a percentage of the purchase!  
Thank you for your continued support of Temple Beth Sholom! 

 

Dear Members, Thank you to those who have already paid 
your dues or have entered into payment agreements! 
Please continue to pay as you have agreed! Please make 
sure to pay any Religious School/Hebrew School fees as 
soon as possible. Should you have any questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact Robin Myers, Financial 
Secretary at the temple office or via email, at 
robinl.myers@gmail.com. Many thanks! 

-Temple Beth Sholom Financial Committee 

 

Please patronize our advertisers! 
 

When you shop at their establishments, please 
them know that you saw their ad in the TBS 

Voice! 
 

         
 

Join us as we send warm wishes to Caryl Stern 
LaRosa as she embarks on a new venture in 
Bentonville, Arkansas. Caryl and Donald will 
maintain their home in Bayside and their 
membership with TBS. Share an oneg and special 
honors at the Family Shabbat Service on Friday, 
January 3, 2020. 

 

  

 

 

mailto:mensclub@templebethsholom.org
mailto:MrJeff2000@aol.com
mailto:MrJeff2000@aol.com


Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 • 718-463-4143 
 

Temple Beth Sholom’s 
 Adult Education  

is pleased to present a Breakfast and a Movie 
(Sponsored by the Richheimer/Levin Adult Education Fund) 

 
 

“when jews were funny” 
 

 

Learn about the history of Jewish comedy in America while learning about 
the exploration of what it means to be Jewish in America. 

 

Date: Sunday, January 5th 
Time: 9:30 AM – 12:00 PM 

*Breakfast will begin at 9:30.  The movie will begin at 10:00. 
Where: Frank S. Greene Room 

Breakfast will be served* 

 
 

 

*$3.00 Donation is suggested 



MONDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2020
NOON GAME TIME at Madison Square Garden

$23 per ticket. Checks payable to TBS or
Paypal or Venmo to MrJeff2000@aol.com.

Payment due by Sunday, December 15, 2019.

NAME ____________________  PHONE _______________

#OF TIX _____   TOTAL $______   

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING presents
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 Cantor’s Corner  
 

Here we are in December. The weather is getting colder, 
and everyone’s starting to bundle up. But in large part, I’m 
kept cozy by warm memories of Jazz Shabbat on November 
1st. 

It was truly a wonderful evening at Temple Beth Sholom. 
Those who were in attendance that night got to hear world 
class musicians from both the jazz and classical music 
worlds. 

Anchoring the liturgical material was my friend Maestro 
David Close on keyboard. As always, David was masterful, 
tasteful, and a pleasure to work with. Joining us that night 
was another dear old friend, Wayne Sabella on keyboard, 
who brought with him Noriko Ueda on bass, and Charlie 
Busterna on drums. These three musicians demonstrated 
what jazz is all about, improvising in and around familiar 
Jewish tunes and liturgical pieces. They then gave a jazz 
“masterclass” by providing a gorgeous “sermon in song” that 
touched on the works of Irving Berlin and George Gershwin, 
among others. I consider myself very lucky to have the 
opportunity to work with musicians of this level, and it’s 
very kind of them to let an old hacker like me play along. 

Thanks to the Temple administration, Natalie Strauss 
and Rita Bellock in our office, my ever enthusiastic colleague 
and bima mate Rabbi Sharon Ballan, and to all of you. 

And a very special thank you to our wonderful volunteer 
choir. You folks rose to the occasion brilliantly, and I love 
you for it. You truly were service leaders, and should be very 
proud of your contribution to and participation in our very 
first Jazz Shabbat service.  

Here’s to many more special musicals experiences 
together. Now, it’s on to Chanukah! 
 

With affection, 
Cantor Jerry Korobow 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Religious School News 

 
Having moved through the cycle of Jewish Fall 

holidays, we are eagerly anticipating Thanksgiving and 
Chanukah as I write.  Here at Temple Beth Sholom, we are 
re-energizing after our Rummage Sale and Chicken Soup 
Cook-Off while gearing up for Pancake Breakfast and 
Bazaar. Why do I mention ritual celebrations with fun 
raisers and fund raisers, you might ask?  The answer is that 
both religious ritual and communal ritual set wonderful 
examples for our students on the importance of 
participation in Jewish community and Jewish life. 

In the observance of religious holidays, students learn 
the history of our people, the lessons of Torah and the 
liturgy of worship.  The lessons of the classroom come to 
life in the sounds of the shofar, the scent of an etrog, and 
the beauty of the Sukkah.  The lessons of Shabbat become 
part of their lives at shared Shabbat and family Shabbat 
services. 

Our students join with their parents in another set of 
mitzvah based activities as they help set up for Rummage, 
as they participated with the PA in the Election Day Bake 
Sale, and as they shared in the fun of the Cook-Off.  They 
look forward every year to singing at the Pancake 
Breakfast.  Many of them also help setting up and working 
at the Bazaar.  In each of these non-religious activities, they 
are learning valuable lessons about what makes us a 
Jewish community.  We live in a world where we recognize 
that “All Israel is responsible for each other.”  We need a 
place to come together to pray and to learn.  Therefore we 
work to support our synagogue. As a song we used to sing 
at Solomon Schechter teaches,”Im en kemach, en Torah; im 
en Torah en kemach.”  (Without flour, there is no Torah; 
Without Torah there is no flour.)  Substitute sustenance for 
the word kemach and we learn that we need resources in 
order to study, and we need to study in order to live a full 
life. Our parents who bring their children to the Temple for 
classes, for prayer, and for fundraising activities are raising 
children well-schooled in Jewish learning and Jewish life.  
They teach through their own examples.  We believe in 
helping those in need.  While our Rummage sale benefits 
Beth Sholom, it also provides a source of modestly priced 
clothing for lower income families.  

My favorite teaching from Ron Wolfson, a pre-eminent 
Jewish educator and communal professional is that, “Ritual 
makes normal.” What our children learn in class, at 
services, and in congregational activities such as those 
mentioned above and also including Mitzvah Day, Blood 
Drives, and the Chanukah Toy Drive, make doing acts of 
loving kindness and charity, prayer, and the study of 
Torah, the rituals of a normal Jewish life.  Yasher koach to 
all who set such good examples for them! May it always be 
so! 

Happy Chanukah!  Best wishes for 2020! 
 

B’shalom, 
Karen Feit 
Principal of the Religious School 
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Scoop’s Schmooze 
 
The night was November 9, 2019. And as I was able 

to watch the re-airing of WPIX Channel 11 News at 2:00 
in the morning, newscaster Kaity Tong and Team 
Chicken Soup’s Jeff Cohen echoed sentiments of what 
one of the main goals of Temple Beth Sholom’s Annual 
Chicken Soup Cook-Off is. For as Kaity said, “organizers 
of this event say it’s all about bringing people together” 
and Jeff shared that “it really fosters community.” And 
both are so true. 

For this event was founded years ago after my wife, 
Renee, and I saw the 2014 movie called, The Deli Man; a 
documentary showing the rise and fall of the Kosher 
delicatessens, and in particular following a Houston, 
Texas deli owner named Ziggy Gruber throughout his 
daily routine and many of the aspects of his personal and 
professional life, including him partaking in one of his 
local events called a Chicken Soup Cook-Off. I brought 
the idea to the Board, was told to run with it and see 
what developed. And, after building a team that, from the 
beginning, featured Jeff, Suzanne Fertig, Karla Bonne, 
Lori Lustig, and now, Sam Rosenberg, that was the start 
of bringing people together. 

And, little could I have imagined that about five 
years after that initial proposal, and the first of many 
meetings over the years at the Fertig home, that on this 
November day, I would have walked in to TBS at 11:00 in 
the morning, and the incomparable team of Jose and 
Santos would have already had the entire ballroom fully 
set up; complete with 16 competitor and food donor 
tables, judges’ tables on the stage, entrance tables 
outside the ballroom and a raffle table set up upon 
entrance into the ballroom. And then going on last year’s 
premise of us having about 150 guests, and knowing that 
the number of people attending the event has grown 
from year to year, they set up 17 round tables with 10 
chairs around each. However, as the night carried on, 
and the visitors kept coming, the seating for 170 was not 
enough as they needed to set up two more tables; which, 
when adding those who were standing and serving and 
walking, brought this year’s event to well over 200 
people. 

200+ people being brought together for chicken 
soup, bagels and ice cream started with Suzanne always 
offering her home for meetings, Jeff designing all of the 
fliers and banners and executing the public relations and 
marketing efforts, Karla putting together the volunteer 
schedule and getting all of the decorative centerpieces, 
Lori creating the aprons and judges’ gift baskets, and 
Sam acquiring raffle prizes. And, then, we were able to 
bring so many more people together by reaching out to 
our fellow Temple Beth Sholom family members and 
staff, who are always so generous with their time and 
enthusiasm, and who helped to transport and serve the 
soup, who sold the raffle and admission tickets, and who 
did the electrical set-up and photography of the event; all 
made the event more successful. 

 
 

  Fostering community.  33 of the 46 vendors 
who participated—whether by competing, by donating 
food or by contributing raffle prizes have been past 
participants; and several of the new ones have said that 
they will be back for year five. Fostering community. Of 
the 21 different raffle prize winners, more than one-
third were not Temple Beth Sholom members; meaning 
that whether by advertising, marketing, public relations 
and media sources, repeat visitors, or word of mouth, 
guests, like the vendors, are coming from near and far.  

And, as we congratulate the Judge’s Awards, 
Harpell’s Pharmacy and Natural Market, Tropical 
Revival and Chef Elvis and the People’s Choice Awards 
in Ben’s Kosher Deli, Tropical Revival and Chef Elvis for 
finishing first, second and third, respectively, we all 
know that chicken soup is not just “Jewish Penicillin,” 
but that it also brings us all together; which is 
something we can always use. 
 
 

Barry Packer 
Third Vice President 
Ways and Means Chairman 

  
 

  

DONATE YOUR USED LAPTOPS AND TABLETS 
 

The Religious School is looking for Wi-Fi enabled used 
laptops and tablets to enhance their lessons. Tax 
donations letters are available in the office.  Bring these 
electronic donations to the school office downstairs, 
and please spread the word to family members and 
friends! 

 
It’s time to think Passover… Save the Date! 

Thursday, April 9th 2020, 2nd Night Seder 
at Temple Beth Sholom with service 

led by Rabbi Ballan 
More info to follow in January’s Voice! 
 

 



Please Patronize Our Returning Chicken Soup Participants 
 
Name Address City, State, & Zip  Phone Number 
5-Napkin Burger 630 9th Avenue New York, NY 10036 212-757-2277 
Bayside Milk Farm 35-15 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-0050 
Ben & Teena's  39-33 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-0229 
Ben's NY Kosher Deli 211-37 26th Ave Bayside, NY 11360 718-229-2367 
Bourbon Street 40-12 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-2200 
Cascarino's Brick Oven Pizzeria 152-59 10th Ave Whitestone, NY 11357 718-746-4370 
Chef Elvis Caribbean Cuisine 50 South Main St Freeport, NY 11520 516-208-8395 
Cooperage Inn 2218 Sound Ave Calverton, NY 11933 631-727-8994 
Donovan’s 214-16 41st Avenue Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-5353 
East End Rotisserie 34 South Etna Street Montauk, NY 11954 631-668-6060 
Fontana  200-02 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-631-0147  
Gyro World 194-21 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718 428-3800 
Hotel Indigo 1830 West Main St Riverhead, NY 11901 631-369-2200 
Iavarone Bros 1538 Union Tpke New Hyde Park, NY 11040 516-488-5600 
Jackson Hole 35-01 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-0330 
Jimmy's Trattoria 45-73 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-5319 
Kalamaki 29-06 172nd St Flushing, NY 11358 718-939-1616 
La Baraka 255-09 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11362 718-423-1812 
Maple Tree BBQ Smokehouse 820 West Main St Riverhead, NY 11901 631-727-2819 
Marbella 220-33 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-0100 
Maria's Mediterranean Seafood & Grill 38-11 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-1606 
Modern Snack Bar 628 Main Road Aquebogue, NY 11931 631-722-3655 
Mr. John’s Pancake House 721 Montauk Highway Montauk, NY 11954 631-688-2383 
Mythos Authentic Greek Cuisine 196-29 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-357-6596 
Pizzeria Uno 39-02 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-4900 
Pugliese Vineyard 34515 Main Road Cutchogue, NY 11935 631-734-4057 
Queens Pita 68-38 Main St Flushing, NY 11367 718-263-8000 
Riviera Ristorante 17-22 Utopia Parkway Whitestone, NY 11357 718-352-2225 
Roma Bagels & Pastry Café 33-31 Francis Lewis Bl Flushing, NY 11358 718-886-4800 
Seasons 68-18 Main St Flushing, NY 11367 718-268-6469 
The Bagel Shoppe 215-03 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-423-6692 
Trattoria 35 213-15 35th Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-352-3800 
Tropical Revival Catering 12-40 Clintonville Street    Whitestone, NY 11357 347-502-1802  
 
 
 

 



2019 CHICKEN SOUP COOK-OFF PARTICIPANTS 

5-Napkin Burger---New York, NY---(212) 757-2277 
Bayside Milk Farm---Bayside, NY---(718) 225-0050 

Ben & Teena’s---Bayside, NY---(718) 229-0229 
BKNY---Bayside NY---(718) 281-1900 

Ben's Kosher Deli---Bayside, NY---(718) 229-2367 
Bourbon Street---Bayside, NY---(718) 224-2200 
Cascarino's---Whitestone, NY---(718) 746-4370 

Chef Elvis---Freeport, NY---(516) 208-8395 
Cooperage Inn---Baiting Hollow, NY---(631) 727-8994 

Corona Pizza---Corona, NY---(718) 271-3736 
Cross Bay Seashell Fish Mkt---Howard Beach, NY---(718) 835-2987 

Donovan’s---Bayside, NY---(718) 423-5353 
East End Rotisserie---Montauk, NY---(631) 668-6060 

Fontana---Bayside, NY---(718) 631-0147 
Gino’s Pizza---Flushing, NY---(347) 537-4836 

Great Neck Diner---Great Neck, NY---(516) 466-0678 
Gyro World---Flushing, NY---(718) 428-3800 

Harpell Pharmacy and Natural Market---(718) 423-0300 
Hotel Indigo—Riverhead, NY---(631) 369-2200 

Iavarone Brothers---New Hyde Park, NY---(516) 488-4500 
Jackson Hole---Bayside, NY---(718) 281-0330 

Jimmy's Trattoria---Bayside, NY---(718) 229-5319 
Kalamaki---Flushing, NY---(718) 939-1616 

Kebab House---Little Neck, NY---(718) 225-5318 

La Baraka---Little Neck, NY---(718) 428-1461 
Lemon Ice King of Corona---Corona, NY---(718) 699-5133 

Maple Tree BBQ Smokehouse---Riverhead, NY---(631) 727-2819 
Marbella---Bayside, NY---(718) 423-0100 
Maria’s---Bayside, NY---(718) 279-1606 

Marino’s Supermarket---Flushing, NY---(718) 539-4078 
Marlene Yu Museum & Rainforest Art Foundation--- 

Shreveport, LA---(318) 717-9111 
Modern Snack Bar---Aquebogue, NY---(631) 722-3655 

Montauk Harborside Resort Motel---Montauk, NY---(631) 668-2511 
Mr. John’s Pancake House---Montauk, NY---(631) 668-2383 

Mythos---Flushing, NY---(718) 357-6596 
Pizzeria Uno---Bayside, NY---(718) 279-4900 

Pugliese Vineyards---Cutchogue, NY---(631) 734-4057 
Queens Pita---Flushing, NY---(718) 263-8000 

Riviera Ristorante---Whitestone, NY---(718) 352-2225 
Roma Bagels & Pastry Café ---Flushing, NY---(718) 886-4800 

Season's---Flushing, NY---(718) 268-6469 
Shagwong Tavern---Montauk, NY---(631) 668 3050 
Thai Rock---Rockaway Beach, NY---(646) 455-3991 
The Bagel Shoppe---Bayside, NY---(718) 423-6692 

Trattoria 35---Bayside, NY---(718) 352-3800 
Tropical Revival Catering---Whitestone, NY---(347) 502-1802 

 

The above listed restaurants, stores and other entities are the places which, through their generosity, 

thoughtfulness and friendships that have been built over the years, donated their time, effort, truly delectable 

foods, and exciting activities to Temple Beth Sholom’s 4th Annual Chicken Soup Cook-Off. 34 of these 40 

vendors will have participated in our special event for the second, third or fourth time. Between now and the 

next “Soup”er Bowl Saturday, in November of 2020, we encourage you to please visit these restaurants and 

stores, to make your acquaintance with our friends there and to, along with a big steaming bowl of chicken 

soup, enjoy all of the fabulous food, drinks and amenities that all of these places have to offer; so you can 

see what makes each one of them so special.  On behalf of Team Chicken Soup, the Temple Beth Sholom 

family and the entire community who appreciates the food and friendship, and the time and effort; the 

endless gratitude that goes out to all of the proprietors, managers and their staffs can, in part, be shown by 

visiting them for a Saturday night dinner, calling in for a delivery during the week or holding a special family 

celebration at one of these fine establishments during the next 350 or so days, which will bring us right up 

until the time that they are back for Temple Beth Sholom’s 5th Annual Chicken Soup Cook-Off.  
 

 

  



Temple Beth Sholom 
171-39 Northern Blvd. Flushing, NY 11358

RSVP to TBS Office or call (718) 463-4143

Enjoy food, snacks drinks, and desserts.
Bid farewell to Shabbat with stories, songs, and fun. 
$10 for adults • $5 for children ($40 family max)

Saturday,  January 25, 2020
6:00 PM – 9:00 PM

Temple Beth Sholom of  Flushing

Family 
Game Night

Name(s):_________________.   Adults  _____    Kids   _____. Total: ______

Phone Number:   ________________

HAVDALAH SERVICE



Hundreds of synagogues across the continent will take part in an historic national 
Jewish event to celebrate that which unites all Jews – Shabbat! Everyone is invited...

singles, couples, families, all ages. Let’s celebrate together!

Friday, February 28, 2020 • 6:30 PM
Special musical guest Akiva “The Believer” Wharton

Join us for Shabbat Service at 6:30 PM with dinner to follow. Traditional kosher meal is $25 per adult, 
$8 per child over 5 years of age. There is limited dinner seating so please reserve early!

Yes! We’d love to join the celebration! Number of people in our party ____
Name ________________ Phone (____) ______________ E-mail _____________
Enclosed check for $____ covers $25 ppl / $8 child for the traditional Shabbat dinner
Make checks payable to Temple Beth Sholom. Send this form to Temple Beth Sholom, 
171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing NY 11358, attn. Fay Schildkraut, SSA Chair. 
Contact TBS Office at (718) 463-4143.
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Week of December 6th  
 
Hannah Drucker Aunt of Diane Shtulman 
Seymour Gilbert Father of Jeri Gilbert 
 Father-in-law of Jeff Sovern 
Luna Haime Grandmother of Karen Carroscio 
Gerald Kanengiser Uncle of Nancy Goldwasser 
Evelyn Marks Observed by Temple 
Esther Maurer Wife of Gerald Maurer 
Paul Woliner Father of Susan Ecker 
 
  

Week of December 13th 

Pearl Fradkin Mother of Dr. Andrew Fradkin 
Constance Hofer Mother of Greg Hofer 
Ida Kaiser Mother of Linda Fuentes 
Sidney Korsch Friend of Lillian Tandatnick 
Bernard Kwait Father of Neal Kwait 
 Father-in-law of Lori Kwait 
Alan Schwartz Grandfather of Marissa Rufus 
Alice Shapiro Mother-In-Law of Gloria Shapiro 
Carol Tishcoff Daughter of Herta Tishcoff 
 Sister of Gail Tishcoff  
Max Weiss Father of Irwin L. Weiss 
 Grandfather of Geri Weiss 

     
 
   
 
 
 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS December 2019  

Week of December 20th   
 

Gladys Bamberger Mother of Fran Goldman 
William Bruckner Brother of Herta Tishcoff 
 Uncle of Gail Tishcoff 
Irving Fertel Father of Maxine Simon 
Dora Marberblatt Goodman Cantor Sandra Goodman 
Milton Graff Uncle of Linda M. Ramirez 
Doris Krackow Mother of Brenda Bernhard 
Tyrrell Mastropaolo Brother of Norma Benvenuto 
Abraham Rabinowitz Father of Carl Rabinowitz 
Benjamin Scharf Brother –in-law of Miriam Scharf 
Bernard Simon Father-in-law of Maxine Simon 
Elaine Susman Mother of Michael Susman 
 

Week of December 27th  
Mathilde Adler Mother-In-Law of Sadie Adler 
Joseph Attar Father of Jack Attar 
Jules Gillin Father of Marchel Gillin 
Lillian Morris  Aunt of Pamela Abrams 
Eva Myers Grandmother of Ronald Myers 
Fay Rabinowitz Wife of Carl Rabinowitz 
Louis Scharf Brother-in-law of Miriam Scharf 
Flora Stein Grandmother of Karri Kaufman 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      
      

      
     

      
      
      

      
      

      
     

      
      
      

 
 

 

Volunteer to light the candles or  
do the Kiddush at Shabbat Services. 

Contact Geri Weiss at 
geriweiss1@gmail.com 

 

 Zichronam Livracha  
Shirley and Dan Friedlander 

Sister-in-law and Brother-in-law of 
Herta Tishcoff 

Aunt and Uncle of Gail Tishcoff 
 



Temple Beth Sholom's Event of the Year

Saturday, March 7, 2020
7:30 PM – 11:30 PM

Dance the night away 
with a professional DJ,

donation bar, light fare foods,
and scrumptious desserts

✯✸✭✵❆✩

Win prizes and cash in
our 50/50 raffle

✯✸✭✵❆✩ 

Bring cans of non-perishable goods for

the FJCC Food Pantry – it’s a mitzvah!

✯✸✭✵❆✩ 

$36 per person
Costume Optional
21 years old and over

Contact Fay Schildkraut at fayschild@gmail.com
or call TBS Office (718) 463-4143
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 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 
Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 

Speech Language Pathologist 
 
Hours By Appointment Only  
(917) 734-1086 

*Lunch & Dinner* 
 

La Baraka 
Restaurant Francais 

 
718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
                   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

 

 
152-59 10th Ave. Whitestone, NY 11357 Tel: (718)746-4370 

www. cascarinos.com  
 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 
 

THIS SPACE AVAILABLE 
 

REACH OVER 150 LOCAL FAMILIES BY 
ADVERTISING HERE! 

 
CALL THE TBS OFFICE FOR DETAILS 
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CHESHVAN/KISLEV 5780                         DECEMBER 2019 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
Bazaar Books Set- 
up 10:00 am 

2 
Bazaar Books  Set- 
up 10:00 am 
 
Bazaar Set-up 
Ballroom 8:00 am 

 3 
Bazaar Books Set- 
up 10:00 am 
 
Bazaar Set-up 
Ballroom 8:00 am 

4 
Bazaar Books Set- 
up 10:00 am 
 
Bazaar Set-up 
Ballroom 8:00 am 
 
No Hebrew School 

 

5 
Bazaar Set-up 
Ballroom 8:00 am 
 
 

6  
Bazaar Set-up 
Ballroom 8:00 am 
 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 7:30 pm 
 

 

7 
*No Torah Study* 
 
Bazaar 2019 
5:30 pm-9:30 pm 

  

8 
*No Religious 
School* 
 
Bazaar 2019  
11:00 am-7:00 pm 
 
 

9 
Bazaar 2019  
4:30 pm-7:00 pm 
 
 

10 
  

11 
Hebrew School  
4:30 pm 
 

12 
Men’s Club 
Bowling 
8:00 pm 
 
 
 

13 
Shared Shabbat 
7:30 pm 
  
Holiday Toy 
Donation  

 
 

14 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 am 
 
 

15 
Religious School 
10:00 am 
 
Parents’ 
Association  
10:00 am 
 
Men’s Club  
11:00 am 
 
School Board 
11:30 am 

16 
Membership 
7:00 pm 
 
Board Meeting 
8:00 pm 

17 
Confirmation Class 
6:15 pm 
 
Sisterhood 
Meeting 7:30 pm 
 

18 
Hebrew School  
4:30 pm 

 
Chai Mitzvah Class  
7:30 pm 
 

19 
  

20 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 
8:00 pm 

 
  

21 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 am 

22 
Religious School 
10:00 am 
 
Academy 7/8  
10:00 am 
 
1st Night of 
Chanukah 
 
 

23 
 

24 
  

25 
*Office Closed* 
(Christmas Day) 
 
No Hebrew School 

 

26 
Parents 
Association Movie 
Night (out) 
Fundraiser 

27 
Chanukah &  
Simchat Shabbat 
(6th Candle)  
7:30 pm 

28 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 am 

29 
*No Religious 
School* 
 
 

30 
  

31 
New Year’s Eve 

1 
*Office Closed* 
(New Year’s Day) 
 
No Hebrew School 
 

 

 



Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood 
                        2019-2020 Membership Drive 
                                          Please Join Today 

 
Support our wonderful Temple 

 Provide a Jewish Future for our families 
 Join us as we come together as Jewish women 
 Share learning experiences 
 Participate in community service projects 
 Offer stimulating programs 
 Create friendships with warm, intelligent women 
 Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)  

 
We are looking forward to spending time with you this year. 

Our year is from June 1, 2019 through May 31, 2020 
Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to: 

 TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
  Attention: Geri Weiss 

 

 
Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2020.  Dues ($36 or $72) enclosed 
 
Name____________________________________________  Phone(___)____-_______ 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
**Email Address__________________________________________________________ 
Date of Birth____________   Wedding Anniversary___________   
                     (Years not required) 
Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed _______ 
 
 I will need a ride to the meeting 

 I prefer Tuesday evening meetings 
 I prefer Sunday morning meetings 
 
Check off all topics that you may be interested in 
 
 Current events/politics    Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc) 

 Women’s issues     Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.) 
 Entertainment     Food & cooking 

 Book reviews/discussions   Other 
 Art & theater              ______________________________ 
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Deadline for the January Bulletin is December 14! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: editor@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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The December Simchat Shabbat  Service will be 
on Friday, December 27th, at 7:30 pm when we will 
be celebrating the birthdays and anniversaries for 

the month of December!! 

 
 

TBS Important Contact Information 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan:  
Cell: (516) 581-5698 
E-mail: rabbi@templebethsholom.org 

Cantor Jerry Korobow: 
Cell: (516) 359-5281 
E-mail: cantor@templebethsholom.org 

Religious School Office: (718) 358-2756 

Karen Feit (Religious School Principal):  
Email: karenbfeit@aol.com 
Cell: (631) 286-3657 

Temple Beth Sholom Office:  
(718) 463-4143 

Rita Bellock (Bookkeeping): 
E-mail: rita@templebethsholom.org 

Natalie Strauss (Administrative Assistant): 
E-mail: natalie@templebethsholom.org 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Bazaar is finally here! 
Please join us on 

Saturday December 
7thst thru Monday, 
December 9th!! Sell 
raffles, bake treats, 

and please volunteer! 
We need you!!   
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